
Washington County Master Gardeners 
Minutes 

March 3, 2020 
 
 
Program 
Steve Brizzi introduced our presenter for the month, Gerald Klingaman, and his program, Ozark 
Plant Biomes. 
 
Business Meeting 
Call to order. President Kathryn Birkhead called the meeting to order at 7:31pm  
 
Approval of February minutes. It was moved and seconded to accept the minutes as 
presented. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of January Treasurer’s report. Question from Nancy Sloan about the $500 in funding 
for the Extension Grounds. Treasurer Chris Bell explained that the funds are included in the 
budget in general funds, but just no longer showing in the reserved funds section. It was moved 
and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. Motion carried. 
 
Announcements 

2021 Conference Update. Steve Brizzi gave an update on the 2021 State Conference. 
Lots of things going on right now. Invited members to let him or Co-Chair Patsy Louk 
know if there is a committee you would like to serve on or a way you’d like to volunteer 
to help with the conference when we host it here in Washington County next year.  
 
Bee Houses for Sanctioned Projects: Steve announced that if any of the projects do not 
have a bee house yet, he has them ready now and it’s time get them out. 
 
Update on Jan Judy – Floy Griggs gave us an update on Jan Judy, who is still in the 
Springdale hospital due to a fall off a ladder causing significant injuries. She’ll be there 
for a few more weeks and will be in rehab after that. She can receive visitors, although 
you’ll have to check for the room number as she’s been moved to a different room 
recently.  
 

Adjournment. Motion made to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm 
 
 
Respectfully presented, 
Ruthanne Hill  
Secretary 


